
August 2020 

Recent Session Decisions & Registration Information 
  

On July 22nd the Session met and determined that given the continuing increase in the number of 
new cases of coronavirus infection in Bluffton and Beaufort County, opening on August 2nd was 
not in the best interests of the membership.  The Session is now looking to October 4th for a 
possible resumption with a meeting on September 28th to make a final decision. 
  

However, the Session did decide to allow ten “family units”, (people living under one roof) to 
attend live video recording sessions when it is those that are filmed without interruption using the 
newly acquired video equipment.  Those will be at 7pm every other Friday.  On alternate weeks, the 
old method of recording will be used.   EVERY Sunday the worship service will be available from 
8:30 am and on as usual.  
 

Here is the process to register as outlined in the e-blast sent on July 31st:  
Our first recording will be 7pm Friday, August 7th, to be viewed on Sunday morning August 9th.   
  

Since attendance is limited, you must register this Wednesday, August 5th by calling the church 
office starting at 9am.  We will fill slots on a first come, first serve basis and will also create a 
waiting list.   
  

If those placed on the waiting list so desire, they will be given the opportunity to be placed on the 
sign up list for the next service approximately two weeks later.   We ask that if those registered find 
they cannot attend, to please call the church office by noon Friday, so that someone on the waiting 
list may be given their spot.  
  

All who attend will need to follow the safety protocols set in place; wearing masks, social 
distancing inside and outside the sanctuary, and refraining from singing.  
 

Out of an abundance of caution and care for all our members, the Session continues to encourage 
members to stay home and worship online, as we cannot guarantee complete safety. 

 
  

 
               SEE next page for the Great Mug Give Away! 

 
 

 
 

 
New Church Office Hours 

Church office hours are now 9:00am to 12:00pm Tuesday through Thursday.   Staff continues to be 
in and out at other times and checking messages.  
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Summer Sabbath 

Summer in Montreat this year is a quiet retreat from the hustle and bustle, much different 

from our typical summer. While the usual conferences had to be cancelled this season, the 

Assembly Inn is currently open to overnight guests at a reduced capacity. Rooms at the inn are 

comfortable, peaceful, air-conditioned and yes, there is WiFi!  Guests will enjoy their own 

cleaned and sanitized space, while staying close to the heart of Montreat, plus the shops and 

restaurants in nearby Black Mountain. Come visit and enjoy cool morning walks, take a hike up 

Lookout, go rock-hopping in Flat Creek, get creative at the Currie Craft Center/Sally Jones 

Pottery or go shopping at the Montreat Store and Ten Thousand Villages.  

Full details on Summer Sabbath are available at: 

  https://montreat.org/events/summer-sabbath,  

and you can learn more about summer activities at: 

 https://montreat.org/summer-in-montreat.  

See this page for safety information: https://montreat.org/visit/guest-health-and-safety. 

Montreat Conference Center, NC  

invites you to get away to the mountains! 

(and you could check it out before our  

Church Retreat next May!) 

The GREAT DRIVE-THRU MUG GIVEAWAY 

 
Pastors Chris and Stephanie wish to thank you for your support during 
this time of pandemic and church closure AND want to see you, and so 
they would like to give to each family or individual, one of the NEW LPC 
visitor mugs.   These mugs are sitting in boxes, sadly not getting used, 
and they will reimburse the church for every mug given away! 
 

The next two Saturdays, August 1st and August 8th from 10am to 12pm, 
Chris and Stephanie will be sitting under the covered drive happy to 
greet you as you drive up to receive your mug and have a few moments 
of conversation.  They will wear masks for safety and you won’t need to 
get out of your cars. 
 

If neither time works for you contact the church office and we will figure out another way. 

https://montreat.org/events/summer-sabbath
https://montreat.org/summer-in-montreat.
https://montreat.org/visit/guest-health-and-safety
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THE NOMINATING COMMITTEE NEEDS YOUR HELP 

“Pick out from among you … (those) … of good repute, 

full of the Spirit and of wisdom” 

The Church Officer Nominating Committee (CONC) seeks suggestions 

from the congregation for nominations to the Session. Elders should be 

persons of faith, dedication and good judgment. Their manner of life 

should be a demonstration of their commitment to Christ and to living out the gospel in their 

daily lives. An Elder should regularly attend worship, participate in the life of the church and 

support the ministry of LPC through the giving of time and financial resources.  

Members of the CONC are Bill Thorpe (elder, chair), Margaret Hartley (elder), Sandy 

Benninger, Lori Higgins, Howard Redlus and Rev. Chris Herrin (ex officio).  

Names will be accepted by the committee through Friday, August 14th. Please drop off or 

mail to the church office. It is not necessary to inform the nominee as the CONC may not be led 

to nominate them.  
 

For Elder:  _______________________________________________________________  

Why would this person be a good candidate for Elder?  

 _______________________________________________________________________  

 _______________________________________________________________________  

 _______________________________________________________________________  

To make a nomination electronically, use the following link: 
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?

id=SD0T_xZFz0C8qtiLfjpX5UYLFthNGUVNkgMSLFp9GndUQ0FTSjhPU0xLRkRFSENMMkVQQTJ

FV01JQy4u  

Our patio was used by a vacationing 
family for a birthday lunch.   
Chris spotted them and discovered 
that there were four siblings and 
families from Michigan and Iowa and 
perhaps somewhere else.  Two of the 
men are pastors and the other works 
for a church, so Chris enjoyed 
comparing notes with them!   
She also conveyed that were happy 
they were enjoying our beautiful spot! 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=SD0T_xZFz0C8qtiLfjpX5UYLFthNGUVNkgMSLFp9GndUQ0FTSjhPU0xLRkRFSENMMkVQQTJFV01JQy4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=SD0T_xZFz0C8qtiLfjpX5UYLFthNGUVNkgMSLFp9GndUQ0FTSjhPU0xLRkRFSENMMkVQQTJFV01JQy4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=SD0T_xZFz0C8qtiLfjpX5UYLFthNGUVNkgMSLFp9GndUQ0FTSjhPU0xLRkRFSENMMkVQQTJFV01JQy4u
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Using IRA Funds to Give More to LPC 
With the stewardship campaign beginning shortly, I wanted to provide fellow members of 

LPC with another alternative for giving using pre-tax dollars. If you have saved funds for 

retirement in an IRA and you are now over 70 years and six months old, you are required to 

take a mandatory distribution (RMD) from your IRA each calendar year. Funds you withdraw 

for your personal use require the payment of taxes as ordinary income.  

However, if the RMD funds are distributed directly to a 501 (c3) from the financial 

institution holding the funds, then those funds go to the charity of your choice tax free.  

However, because of Covid-19, the Cares act has waived the mandatory distribution for 

2020. You may choose to distribute the IRA funds tax free to a non-profit or you may retain 

the funds in your IRA. 

My husband Cal Beltman and I turned 70 and a half in 2017.  For the last three years, some 

of our Required Mandatory Distribution has been given to LPC tax free which has enabled us 

to increase our level of giving. Please consult your financial advisor before making any 

decisions because each person’s financial situation is different. 

Jan Alpert, Member,  Administration and Finance Committee 

Charleston Atlantic Presbytery will present its  

12th annual STEPS event on  

Saturday, August 29, 2020 via Zoom 

9am—11:00am 

This year's theme is 

 “For Such a Time as This,” 

 Esther 4:14. 

Virtual STEPS will consist of two workshop sessions with three options each. Read about the 

workshops at https://capresbytery.org/steps-2020/ .This is a great opportunity to deepen your 

spiritual life from the comfort of your own home, or with fellow LPC-ers in Fellowship Hall (up 

to 10 people). Contact Elder Carol Bogle at CarolBogle21@gmail.com if you are interested in 

joining us in person in which case we would decide together which two classes we will 

participate in. 

In order to participate, you MUST pre-register on the presbytery website. There is no cost to 

participate, but you MUST pre-register by  Friday, August 21. Zoom links to the workshops for 

which you registered will be sent to you Monday, August 24.  If you do not receive your link by 

Tuesday, August 25, contact Dorothy Blackwelder or Pie Mikell immediately.   

Enjoy classes like Self-care in a Season of Change, What Happened at this Year's 1st ever 

Virtual General Assembly, and Adaptive Change in a Time of Volatility. We hope you'll take 

advantage of this opportunity to learn with other Presbyterians in our Presbytery!   

From Your Finance Ministry Team 

https://capresbytery.org/steps-2020/
mailto:CarolBogle21@gmail.com
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THE GREEN TEAM    (AKA—The Creation Care Team) 

SAVE THE DATE—SATURDAY, 

SEPTEMBER 26, 

and WALK FOR WATER!!! 

Details will follow at a later date for LPC’s 

participation of LPC members, friends and 

family!  Each year LPC’s participation in this 

important event has grown and they need us 

more than ever!  So if you Walked for Water last 

year,  please tell others of the fun and 

camaraderie of this worthwhile event—and join 

us again this September!!!   

Thank you! 
 
 

 

             Pictured Back L-R: Judy Barry, Derek Hardin, Stephanie Dion,   

              Robin Lind, Dick MacDougal,  Jean Nordby, Betsy MacDougal.  

              Front: Kim and Evie Hardin 

LED Lighting 
The Green Team has raised funds by selling LPC Cookbooks 

and Jerry Anderson’s Christmas CDs. Recently some of this 

money was invested in LED florescent tubes for the LPC staff 

offices.  The new tubes use less energy, are more cost 

effective, provide brighter light and have longer life 

expectancy.  This is the first step in upgrading all the lighting 

in the church buildings. 
 

Pictured changing light tubes: Jon and Gretchen Nickel  

Green Team continued next page... 

L-R: Robin & Tom Bloom, Robin Lind & Vicki Melton 
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The Congress has followed our church’s lead in acting to protect birds against deadly window strikes. 
 

 The House of Representatives recently passed legislation which will require future federal buildings 
to be designed to reduce bird’s deaths caused by window collisions.  We installed a window collision 
system on the two large windows at the front of the sanctuary 6 months ago. https://abcbirds.org/
article/Bird-Safe-Buildings-Act-Passes-US-House-of-Representatives 
  

Our Congressman, Joe Cunningham, was an early co-sponsor of the legislation which helped move 
the legislation forward. 
 

Hundreds of millions of birds die each year hitting windows.  We perceive an open space in the side of 
a building as glass. Birds do not.  To them the 
window reflects whatever is behind them — woods 
or an open space — and they try to fly through it 
and are killed.  Window collisions are one of the two 
largest causes of bird deaths.  Our bird population 
has declined 30% since the 1970’s  - from 13 billion 
birds to 10 billion birds.  One of our members has 
had three deaths from window strikes.  Here is a 
photo of such a bird which died hitting a front glass 
door. 
 

Residential windows cause over 40% of those deaths.  There are excellent options for protecting 
against those deaths.  Many products advertised on the web, like Window Alert, do not work.  For a 
description of the scientifically proven options, including cost comparisons, photos and DIY 
information, go to https://www.suncitybirdclub.org/window-strikes and see the Consumer Guide to 
Window Strike Prevention.  If you have questions call Jim Cubie 843-991-1059 . 

Green Team Continued: 

For almost 10 years Christy’s dog Calvin   
has greeted members and visitors to the office.  Sadly 

Calvin died earlier this month at the ripe old age of 16. 

He was the recipient of countless dog treats and 

special attention here at LPC all those years which, 

combined with Christy’s devotion to him,  is probably 

in part why he lived so long.  He was certainly a 

blessing to us all and a reminder of the goodness of all 

God’s creation.      

https://abcbirds.org/article/Bird-Safe-Buildings-Act-Passes-US-House-of-Representatives
https://abcbirds.org/article/Bird-Safe-Buildings-Act-Passes-US-House-of-Representatives
https://www.suncitybirdclub.org/window-strikes
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“[Jesus] unrolled the scroll and found the place where it was written: 
‘The Spirit of the Lord is upon me, 

    because he has anointed me 
        to bring good news to the poor. 

He has sent me to proclaim release to the captives 
    and recovery of sight to the blind, 

        to let the oppressed go free, 
                                               to proclaim the year of the Lord’s favor.’”                Luke 4:17-19 

 

As Christians, we are called to do justice and be merciful. We are to follow Jesus who brings good 
news to the poor, proclaims release to the captives, and frees the oppressed. The Outreach Ministry 
believes prison reform is one way we can follow Jesus in our time. We encourage you to learn more 
about this topic with us as we seek to advocate for just reform. 
We hope you will: 

1. Learn 
a.  A video with Rev. Dion and Rev. Bo Welch, Prison Chaplain, will be available in the  
     coming weeks which will go further in depth about what the problem is, how we ended up  
     here, and why it should matter to us as Christians. 
b. Read “The New Jim Crow: Mass Incarceration in an Age of Colorblindness” by Michelle  
      Alexander (The New Press, 2012)  

2.  Advocate 
a. As we learn more about this together, the Outreach Ministry will provide information on what  

we can do. This will include contact information for local representatives for you to contact to 
advocate on this issue in whichever way you feel led. We will also include a draft of a letter to 
send and what to say when you call in case you find it helpful. 

 

We know much of this is new to many of us, so we encourage you to listen, read, and engage in 
dialogue with us (even if you disagree!). We want to learn and be challenged, and hope through it all 
to be faithful disciples of Jesus. 

Outreach Ministry  

"Following Jesus: Prison Reform" 
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION MINISTRY 

MEN OF PURPOSE (MOP) on Saturday mornings 
We will not be meeting officially again until fall.   We may meet a couple 

of times this summer informally.   We pray for everyone’s health and 

safety.  Questions? Please contact Bill Walker, billwalker42@gmail.com . Lowcountry 

Presbyterian Church 

DRIVE THRU HISTORY: THE GOSPELS   

Exploring the Gospels and seeing the places Jesus walked, this video series was offered on 

Wednesday evenings.   Each week there was a different video.  After the video, there was a 

discussion about the video. The discussions were led on an alternating basis by Dan Herrin and 

Carol Bogle.  

For a sneak peek on the class, watch here:     

https://www.youtube.com/watch?time_continue=20&v=EASqxQEnEnA. 

Two Groups made up of about 20 members are reading and reflecting 

together on the memoir, “The Other Wes Moore.”   

If you didn’t sign up for the current book discussion groups, those who 

are participating encourage you to take a look at this 10 minute video of 

the author Wes Moore and read the book on your own. You will find this 

true story thoughtful and powerful as it educates and raises awareness 

about the experiences of others.  

Here is a synopsis of the book:  

The chilling truth is that his story could have been mine. The 

tragedy is that my story could have been his. Two kids named Wes 

Moore were born blocks apart within a year of each other. Both grew up fatherless in 

similar Baltimore neighborhoods and had difficult childhoods; both hung out on street 

corners with their crews; both ran into trouble with the police. How, then, did one grow 

up to be a Rhodes Scholar, decorated veteran, White House Fellow, and business leader, 

while the other ended up a convicted murderer serving a life sentence? Wes Moore, the 

author of this fascinating book, sets out to answer this profound question. In alternating 

narratives that take readers from heart-wrenching losses to moments of surprising 

redemption, The Other Wes Moore tells the story of a generation of boys trying to find 

their way in a hostile world.  
 

Click here for the video link:   10 Minute Video on Wes Moore 

INVITATION FROM CHRISTIAN EDUCATION AND THOSE READING 

“THE OTHER WES MOORE” BY WES MOORE  

mailto:billwalker42@gmail.com?subject=MOP
https://www.youtube.com/watch?time_continue=20&v=EASqxQEnEnA.
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001b2RJGY-cKeSDbYzOqikt4gNGqi904vt3UMJEsOsmP7g6qLNyDQDHznRKnxSxTE9eDsnYFLVTGGU9DkZq5Ux7VPqm6EMx-EkJGEo1kLJ2RbSl2ZLKjbB6eu7sIo0mrKaDN2UKRqLgcIYpFbeotwqhb7WR-kjJJfDvQcl9TsqwN-dxooIKwi0OlFWdtfxVL0bt&c=tLGUYQ74EDF8qWhmwMDt5TPI65EN4KjV8
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What Have Our 

Youth Been Up to? 

Mark Stauffer has had a busy summer. He has 

taken up fishing, He enjoys both freshwater and 

saltwater fishing. He passed his course to become a 

licensed boater.  Mark helped his grandfather by 

cutting lawns. As a result of this activity, Mark 

became a budding businessman by taking care of 

various neighbor's lawns so he could save up money 

to buy his first vehicle.  He is looking forward to 

getting his Driver's Permit this fall. Mark is scheduled 

to start Bluffton High School and is hoping for 

in person classes because he misses seeing all of his 

friends. 

Sophie has kept busy this summer with 

dancing, play dates and entertaining her 

grandparents with frequent sleepovers. Sophie 

has discovered makeup. She loves to video herself 

applying it. She hopes to become a YouTube star 

when she grows up. Sophie was able to complete 

her dance year with online classes. She 

participated in a modified dance recital with social 

distancing. This was a highlight for her because 

she was able to wear her recital costume  and with 

make up. 

Sophie and Mark will be going on a family 

vacation to Tennessee with their parents and 

grandparents later this summer. 

Pictures 
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Ella Barry has spent most of summer 

vacation at the pool. She will be starting her 

freshman year at May River High School with her 

first semester classes being done online. 

 

Pictures 

Caralynn and Carleigh Jo Scott 
have both returned to in-person dance 

classes. They are spending 4-5 days a week 

dancing. Carleigh Jo started swim lessons 

at the Bluffton pool which she has 

thoroughly enjoyed. She has become quite 

the little fish. Caralynn is entering the 7th 

grade and Carleigh is entering  1st grade. 

Carter and  

Cameron Fox   
Carter will be in the 6th 

grade this year.  This 

summer he’s been 

fishing, reading, and 

cutting grass to make 

some money! 
 

Cameron will be in the 

4th grade.  He’s been 

fishing, avoiding 

reading, and picking 

fights with his brother. 
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Some people living in our area do not have medical insurance.  To address this need, The 

Greater Bluffton Jasper County Volunteers in Medicine opened its doors in 2011.  Today the all-

volunteer medical clinic provides medical exams, counseling and nutritional services as well as 

preventative disease education to over 2,000 eligible uninsured residents.  In addition, radiological 

imaging and lab testing referrals are made for patients needing these services.  It takes 

approximately 75 volunteers to make the day to day operations of the clinic possible.  These 

volunteers include retired physicians, retired nurses and office personnel. 

Without primary care for underlying illnesses such as diabetes and hypertension, people of all 

color are especially vulnerable to challenges like COVID-19.  You may have noticed their free 

COVID-19 Drive-Thru Testing at Bluffton High School on July 22. 

BJVIM earned a 2020 Gold Rating from the National Association of Free and Charitable Clinics 

Quality Standards Program. 

If you would like to help with their efforts, please donate by writing a check to LPC and indicate 

CCMAC-August in the memo section.  Other donations they need include office supplies, copy 

paper, paper towels, soap and gas cards and can be dropped off at their locations in Bluffton and 

Ridgeland Monday through Thursday after 1:00 p.m.   Thanks! 

Food Collection 

Several Mission members have been taking food to the 

Agape Family Life Center on Friday mornings.  If anyone 

living in Sun City would like to contribute they could drop it 

off at June and Donald Allison’s house at 24 Schooner Lane, 

Riverbend.  June’s phone number is 843-707-7671 if you 

have any questions. 

For others wishing to donate food please leave it at our 

Church on Tuesday, Wednesday or Thursday mornings 

from 9am-12pm.  We are also donating some masks which 

many of you kindly provided. Thank you.  

     Change Can Make A Change for August 

Thank you from Agape!! 
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It has been six weeks since we reopened our doors to families 

experiencing homelessness and we are happy to report that our 

family of seven is doing really well. Both Mom and Dad are 

working fulltime, and the kids are thriving in daycare and at The 

Boys & Girls' Club in Bluffton. They have also begun exploring housing opportunities nearby and we 

will be sure to share any updates on their progress.  

Additionally, a Mom and her young son have just joined us and are beginning to acclimate to 

living in the extended-stay hotel, going to daycare, and seeking employment. It is always a 

transition living in a strange place and being with new people, but we have no doubt that they will 

both do well.  

We are also continuing to provide rental assistance to those whose livelihood has been adversely 

affected by COVID-19. Some have lost their jobs, while others have had their hours temporarily 

reduced therefore affecting their ability to pay their rent. Our goal is to assure these families 

remain housed and do not end up in our Shelter Program. 

 It is gratifying to be able to support families who are experiencing a traumatic time in their lives 

and we could not do it without friends like you! If you like to help one of these families, we are still 

in need of gift cards in small denominations from Walmart and Food Lion. You can drop them off 

between 8:30 am and 4:30 pm., Monday Friday. Take care of yourselves and those around you!  

Thanks from your friends at Family Promise of Beaufort County! 

Thank you for the 180+ masks that were donated for our congregation to use when we 

return to in person services and to share with Agape Family Life Center and Volunteers in 

Medicine.  Several of our members brought in masks including Jerri Hanna, Robyn Kiser,  

Michele Eberhart and anyone else who brought them and left them in our collection basket.  

Both Agape and VIM are still in need so if anyone wants to donate more and are still sewing, 

we would make sure that they are delivered, if you  drop them off during the Tuesday-

Thursday office hours of 9am to 12pm.  Thank you all! 
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COMMUNICATIONS 

SOME IMPORTANT INFORMATION GOOD TO KNOW… 

How Medicare Beneficiaries Can Fight a Hospital Discharge 

Did you know that if you believe that you or your family are being discharged too soon 

from a hospital that you can file a Medicare appeal and the hospital cannot discharge you until the 

review is finalized? It will delay the discharge by at least one day, and the hospital cannot charge for 

your care while the review is in process. We have found that many people are unaware of this process 

to challenge a discharge, so here is the information. This only pertains to patients who have traditional 

Medicare, not an HMO/Managed Care product. Each HMO has its own appeals process. 

Medicare requires hospitals to give Medicare patients information about their discharge and appeal 

rights. Within two days of admission to a hospital, the hospital must give the patient a notice called 

“An Important Message from Medicare about your Rights.” This is called the “IM” in most hospitals. If 

you don’t get it, ask for it. You are required to read the notice, sign it, and date it. When you are told 

you are going to be discharged, if you believe you are being discharged too soon, you can file a “fast 

appeal”. The hospital cannot discharge you or charge you (other than the routine coinsurance and 

deductible) until the review is complete. The phone number should be on the IM. This will prevent your 

discharge for at least 24 hours, and if done on a Friday, it will most likely not be decided until Monday, 

so they must keep you during the weekend. You must file the appeal by midnight of the day you are 

told you are being discharged. 

To file this “fast appeal”, call the Beneficiary and Family Centered Care Quality Improvement 

Organization (BFCC-QIO) assigned to the state where the patient is hospitalized, and they will conduct 

the review. The number of the review agency for hospitals in SC, GA, NC, FL, and VA is 844-455-8708. 

You can get more information on the medicare.gov website -> scroll down to ‘Claims & Appeals’ -> 

choose ‘Your right to a fast appeal’ -> choose ‘Fast appeals in a hospital’.  

When you call the number, you need to have the following patient information: 

 Name as it appears on the Medicare traditional ID card (red, white, and blue card) 

 Medicare ID number OR Social Security number 

 Phone number for them to call back to patient or patient representative. 

 A statement explaining the issue. Some examples for challenging a discharge are: 

Unsatisfactory discharge plan (e.g., You live alone and need help with at-home care.) 

You have stairs in your home and are unable to use them. 

You feel too weak to take care of yourself. 

You have an infection and/or a fever. 

 Name and address of facility including zip code.  [See next page for several area hospitals.] 
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Some area hospital addresses are: 

Coastal Carolina Hospital 

1000 Medical Center Dr 

Hardeeville, SC 29927 

Hilton Head Hospital 

25 Hospital Center Blvd. 

Hilton Head Island, SC 29926 

Beaufort Memorial Hospital 

955 Ribaut Rd. 

Beaufort, SC 29902 

St. Joseph’s Hospital (merged 

w/ Candler) 

11705 Mercy Blvd. 

Savannah, GA 31419 

Candler Hospital (merged w/ 

St. Joseph’s) 

5353 Reynolds St. 

Savannah, GA 31405 

MUSC University Hospital 

171 Ashley Ave. 

Charleston, SC 29425 

Lifetouch has reopened their production 

facility in Arizona with limited staff, and we 

should have our directories in August! 

Musical greetings to our Lowcountry Family.  

While we wait out the quarantine separated from each other by distance, I have 

included some recordings you can listen to on YouTube from churches and   

countries around the world.  

I believe we live in a time of great promise if we will only keep looking for the light and 

not allow ourselves to be discouraged by the darkness. Keep the faith and know that we will 

join our voices again in song and praise. Enjoy! 

 

50 Countries Affected By COVID-19 Sing Amazing Grace 

 https://youtu.be/BA7pdABvpnc 

The Irish Blessing 2020  by 300 churches in Ireland  "Be Thou My Vision" 

 https://youtu.be/TascsWZPj8U 

The Hawaii Blessing: 25 churches from all 6 Islands  

 https://youtu.be/BxQ0RnKjrzY 

The Blessing Australia: 300+ churches from Australia  

 https://youtu.be/OOt7baaVSbE 

MUSIC 

Communications Continued: 

https://youtu.be/BA7pdABvpnc
https://youtu.be/TascsWZPj8U
https://youtu.be/BxQ0RnKjrzY
https://youtu.be/OOt7baaVSbE


Phone: 843-815-6570 
E-mail:    lpcoffice1@hargray.com 

Lowcountry 

Presbyterian Church 

 

Session Members: 

John Abernethy (Membership) 
(843)757-8099 
jagolf@aol.com 

Doug Adamson (Administration) 
843-706-9260 
adamson.doug@gmail.com 

Lynne Burns (Membership) 
(843) 757-9262  
lynneshines@hotmail.com 

Carol Bogle (Christian 
Education) 
(843)356-5268 
carolbogle21@gmail.com 

Ernest Bush (Worship) 
843-815-6542 
elbush@mac.com 

Margaret Hartley (Missions) 
843-707-1338 
mhartley22@twc.com 

Debbie Hough (Worship) 
(843)815-2884 
hougha@bellsouth.net 

Janit Maguire (Communications) 
(845) 527-6409 
janitmaguire@gmail.com 

David Tanner (Property) 
tannerds65@outlook.com 
(734)233-1319 

William Thorpe (Christian 
Caring) 
(843) 706-2729 
87wt1514@gmail.com 
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Session Highlights - July 22, 2020 
There was no Stated Session Meeting in July,  only the Special 

Meeting on July 22. The only topics discussed were the decisions   
1) To not open for in-person worship until October 4th at the 

earliest;  
2) To allow limited attendance at the video taping of 

uninterrupted services; and  
3) To expand the church office hours to include 9:00 AM to 

12:00 PM on Wednesdays.    
The next Stated Session meeting will be at 7:00 PM on Monday, 

August 24, 2020.   
If you have any questions please contact Ernest Bush, Clerk of 

Session at 843-290-3218 or elbush@mac.com. 

 Actual  Budget 

Expenses:   

 

Receipts:     

Membership 
Offerings 

$224,958. $226,950. 

Loose Offerings 15,283. 15,810. 

Bank Interest 2,102. 3,500. 

Building Rentals 6,925. 9,000. 

Other Income 1,204. 1,350. 

Total Receipts 250,472. 256,610. 

Clergy Staff 93,371 97,817 

Support Staff 69,064 71,184 

General 
Administration 

34,815 35,672 

Facilities 
Administration 

34,969 39,790 

Missions 18,498 19,998 

Worship 2,718 2,800 

Communicatio
ns 

1,391 1,998 

Outreach 367 1,748 

All Others 
Combined 

1,989 2,205 

Total Expenses 257,182 273,175 

Net Total $(6,710) $(16,572) 

Finance Ministry  
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Marilyn Gemme 
Dulci Knoll 

Vonnie Stearns  
Dave Tanner 

Member Prayer List 

Christian sympathy  is extended  to  

The family of Ken McElroy.  A service will be planned in the future. 

August Birthdays 

Congratulations to Jan and Tom Catanese on the 

birth of their first grandchild, Lucy Eliza Lanzen Catanese who 

was born on  July 3, 2020.  

3 Ila Bates 

3 Anne Redlus 

4 Geoff Borgelt 

4 Glenna Hippensteel 

6 Mike Manning 

8 Bob Barry 

9 Abimelic Chavelas 

10 Dick MacDougal 

12 Sonia Abernethy 

13 Ernie Miesner 

13 Ralph Peters 

14 Jim Wilkin 

16 Anita Stephens 

18 Carol Jevne 

19 Mary Anderson 

19 Lawrence Miller 

19 Lynn Stokey 

20 Nancy Paton 

20 Sally Ayotte 

26 Judy Young 

27 Reid Holland 

27 Elaine Maholland 

28 Rachel Hale 

28 Kay Long 

28 Carleigh Scott 

30 Carol Bogle 

Our thanks to  
Gray Toulmin  

and  
Dave Casperson  

for putting down  
new sod outside  

the Fellowship Hall. 



SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

      1 

2 
Virtual 
Communion 

3 
Communications , 
4:00pm 

4 
Bell Ensemble, 

12pm 

5 
Christian 
Caring 10am 

Drive Thru 
History, 
5:00pm 

6 7 8 

9 10 

Sessions, 7pm 

11 
Bell Ensemble, 

12pm 

12 
Drive Thru 
History, 
5:00pm 

13 
Property ,  
9:00am 

Admin/
Finance, 4pm 

14 15 

16 17 18 
Bell Ensemble, 

12pm 

Christian 
Education , 
2:00pm 

Stephen Ministry 
6:30pm 

19 
Drive Thru 
History, 
5:00pm 

20 21 22 

23 24 25 
Bell Ensemble, 

12pm 

26 27 28 29 

30 31      

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

      1 

2 
Virtual 
Communion 

3 
Communications , 
4:00pm 
 
Worship, 7pm 

4 
Bell Ensemble, 

12pm 

5 

Drive Thru 
History, 
5:00pm 

6 

Book Study, 
Zoom - 5:30pm 
Parlor - 6:15pm 

7 8 

9 10 

 

11 
Bell Ensemble, 

12pm 

 

Christian 
Education , 
2:00pm 

12 
Drive Thru 
History, 
5:00pm 
 
Christian 
Caring 10am 

13 
Finance, 
4:00pm 
 
Book Study, 
Parlor—6:15pm 

14 15 

16 17 18 
Bell Ensemble, 

12pm 

Stephen Ministry 
6:30pm 

19 
Drive Thru 
History, 
5:00pm 

20 21 22 

23 24 

Session, 7pm 

25 
Bell Ensemble, 

12pm 

26 

Drive Thru 
History, 
5:00pm 

27 28 29 

30 31      


